	Moulton Parish Council


C/O J Kirk

Tel: 07880 686069

Email: moultonpc@gmail.com
FAO 

Steve Jupp

Chief Constable

Suffolk Police












                          14th April 2022
Dear Mr Jupp, 
Thank you for your response to our letter dated 26th January 2022.  We were disappointed, but not surprised, by your response which shows that tackling speeding in rural communities is a low priority for Suffolk Constabulary.

Whilst we understand that you target areas with a history of accident injury, we believe that allowing drivers to speed with impunity in other areas means that more drivers are speeding.  Suffolk County Council recently carried out 3 speed surveys in Moulton near our primary school and were shocked by the results (results attached).  All the areas were within the 20mph school safety zone.  

School Road – Speed limit 20mph

Vehicles travelling more than 25mph over a one-week period

South bound:  1,716

North bound:  1,269

85th percentile:

Northbound 35mph

Southbound:  35mph southbound
Kennett Road – Speed limit 20mph

Vehicles travelling more than 25mph over a one-week period

South bound:  5,682

North bound:  5,994

85th percentile:

Northbound 43mph

Southbound:  38mph southbound
Chippenham Road – Speed limit 20mph

Vehicles travelling more than 25mph over a one-week period

South bound:  5,909

North bound:  6,203

85th percentile:

Northbound 33mph

Southbound:  31mph southbound
As these surveys were carried out by Suffolk County Council, will Suffolk Constabulary recognise the validity of this data?
We are very grateful that some enforcement has taken place on the C653 Newmarket Road, but there are other roads in Moulton where drivers speed where no enforcement takes place.  We believe that enforcement is the only way driver behaviour will improve as all the other measures we have taken such as SIDs and Community Speedwatch have not had sufficient impact on speeding.
We would appreciate your response to the following questions:

Whilst we recognise that enforcement takes place in some parts of Suffolk, it does not take place widely enough in rural communities and we would like to know what Suffolk Constabulary will be doing to change this?  Is there a long term plan to tackle the problem of rural speeding and if so what is it?

If it is a resourcing issue, will funding be allocated in future budgets to tackle speeding more equitably across the county?  The PCC recently carried out a survey about police funding. Could a similar survey be carried out about funding to tackle speeding?

As mentioned in our previous letter, allowing communities to install ANPR cameras with the Police prosecuting drivers who are caught would act as a deterrent.  Is this something Suffolk Constabulary would consider and would they be willing to prosecute drivers who get caught?  Moulton Parish Council would be willing to consider a contribution towards an ANPR camera.
With the recent changes to the Highway Code putting pedestrians, cyclists and horse riders at the top of the hierarchy of road users, will this be reflected in Suffolk Constabulary’s future speeding policy and will enforcement action now be taken in 20mph zones? 
How many speed checks took in rural communities in West Suffolk last year and how many drivers were caught speeding? 
We hope that you will listen to, and act on our concerns and find constructive ways to tackle the very real problem of speed as we know that we are not the only community blighted by it. We would prefer action to be taken now rather than wait for someone to be killed or injured.
Yours sincerely,
Joanne Kirk
Clerk to Moulton Parish Council

